Virgin Islands Casino Control Commission
Eileen Ramona Petersen Casino Control Commission Building
3003 Orange Grove
Christiansted, VI 00820
Telephone: 340-718-3616 ¢ Fax: 340-718-3136

Email: mpickering@casinocontrolcommission.vi

From the desk of’:
Marvin L. Pickering, CFE, EA
Chairman/CEQ

May 7, 2025

VIA EMALIL :(senatorcarlajoseph@]legvi.org
The Honorable Carla J. Joseph

Chairperson, Senate Committee on Rules and Judiciary
Legislature of the Virgin Islands

Capitol Building

P. O. Box 1690

St. Thomas, VI 00804

Dear Chairperson Joseph:

We write to express our strong support for the nomination of our colleague, Carolyn P.
Hermon-Percell, to serve as a member of the Board of Trustees of the University of the Virgin
Islands.

Commissioner Hermon-Percell currently serves with us on the Virgin Islands Casino Control
Commission in the capacity of Vice-Chair. We find her to be a dedicated public servant whose
professional experience, leadership acumen, and commitment to civic and community
advancement, make her exceptionally well-qualified for this significant role. Over the past
several years, we have had the privilege of working alongside Commissioner Hermon-Percell
and have consistently found her to be a person of integrity, insight, and thoughtful judgment. She
brings with her a wealth of knowledge and a deep understanding of the various issues facing our
Territory, particularly in the areas of economic development, access to quality education and
development of our youth, and of course, institutional accountability.

Her nomination reflects not only her personal achievements, but also her unwavering dedication
to the people of the Virgin Islands. We are confident that she will serve the University of the
Virgin Islands with distinction, and that her presence on the Board will contribute meaningfully
to its continued growth and success.

We respectfully urge the Committee to give full consideration to her nomination and to act
favorably upon it.
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Thank you kindly for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

J( _S jj Z&{,W
Marvin L. Pickering, VICCC Commissioner Luther F. Renee, C Commissioner
Chairman/Chief Executive Officer Secretary/Treasurer

XC: The Honorable Kenneth 1. Gittens, Vice-Chair
The Honorable Milton E. Potter, Committee Member
The Honorable Avery L. Lewis, Committee Member
The Honorable Angel L. Bolques, Jr., Committee Member
The Honorable Alma Francis-Heyliger, Committee Member
The Honorable Clifford A Joseph, Committee Member
Carolyn P. Hermon-Percell, VICCC Vice-Chair
Linda I. Smith, VICCC Executive Director



